[image: image1.png]


      Manitoba Land Initiative

[image: image5.png]



Office of Information Technology; Conservation; Transportation and Government Services; Health; Industry Trade and Mines; Agriculture and Food; Intergovernmental Affairs; Land Titles Office, City of Winnipeg, Manitoba Hydro
May 03, 2002, 

1:15 --  3:00

OIT Boardroom, 1100-215 Garry Street


Attendees: 
Andy Bibik (ITM), Hartley Pokrant (Conservation), Kip Tyler (Conservation), Darren Brothers (AGR), Larry Phillips (IAF), Chris Green (Health), Gary Fraser (CCA), Jim Campbell (Manitoba Hydro), Jadranka Paskvalin, Chair (OIT) 

Absent: 
Dan Buhler (HWY), Brian Lund (City of Winnipeg)


1. Public access to the MLI warehouse -- current status.  Kip Tyler informed the Committee that Manitoba Conservation continues to develop the data warehouse including a review of technical aspects developed in partnership with Web Hosting Services from Office of Information Technology.  An MOU for the understanding and operational responsibility for data delivery is in the process of signing.  A Service Level Agreement and Warehouse Operation's Portfolio has also been developed with OIT costing being finalized.  Certain metadata within the warehouse has been reviewed and recommendations for updating including contact to responsible branch/departments has occured.

2. Technical Subgroup - current status.  Andy Bibik informed the Committee that the ArcIms System is being set up on two machines. One has the Webserver software and Application Manager and the other is the Spatial Server for creating maps for viewing on Internet. As soon as the new firewalls are set up IT&M will switch their maps to the new architecture. IT&M have set up a test SDE in their department with the latest Oracle Spatial Cartridge. The purpose of this test, conducted in conjunction with Intergovernmental Affairs, is to test the optimum set up of the software together with fastest retrieval method as well as possible access from other map viewers like Integraph. The test will also look at proper set up of Oracle replication. 
3. Cadastral Subgroup – current status by Larry Phillips:
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4. GIS strategic planning session -  Jadranka informed the Committee that the Office of Information Technology is undertaking a strategic planning session that would look at the potential use of GIS in Manitoba Government.  Most of the work has been done in traditional land-oriented branches of government, but there is huge potential for applying GIS technology to other areas. Attached is an excerpt out of a draft, as yet unpublished, report that gives an overview of GIS. The planning session will take place on June 18th (whole day) and June 20th (morning). A list of participants includes representatives from all government departments as well as MB Hydro, the City of Winnipeg and several Crown Corporations (35-40 participants). The group will be not only crossdepartmental, but crossfunctional as well - IT and business directors, GIS specialists, mostly decision-makers; some have technical expertise, some have program expertise, some (but not all) are familiar with GIS.  The objective of the session will be to:

· Create a shared vision and approach to GIS in the Provincial Government and to generate the commitment needed for a diverse group of people to move forward

· to educate some participants  on the potential significance of GIS for all areas of government

The facilitator for the session will be Jamie Conclin, IDT Inc.
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